
THE	EASTCOASTER																																														Volume	46	Issue	34				Tuesday		07	March	2017	

	

 

 
Next meeting  
13 March 2017 
 
Aimee Dai – National 
Science & Technology 
Forum. 

Ishan Kokulan, UN 
Youth Global 
Development Tour  
 
5.30 for 6 
 
Water	and	Sanitation	
Month 
 
 
	

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
	Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

Upcoming meetings – 
20th March – Inner 
Wheel – partners’ night – 
$5/$25 – 6 for 6.30. 

27 March – Trivial 
Pursuit – partners 
welcome –$5/$25 – 
normal time-5.30 for 
6pm. 

	

	

Morgan’s message. 
Next Saturday the 11th of March will be a big day for our Club.  
Not only do we have Peter Garnett and Bernie helping at 6am 
in the morning with the North Shore Coastal Challenge but we 
also have a stand at the “Cairo to Cape Town” festival in 
Browns Bay from 9am till 4pm. 

A very big “thank you” to all those giving their time.  Our 
Club’s presence at the “Cairo to Cape Town” event should be 
an excellent way to promote Rotary, the Rotary Foundation 
and our Club.  We are of course hoping that this will also 
generate some prospective new members.  We are also 
partnering with Browns Bay Club and English Language 
Partners (Mabel Msopero and her team), for a truly community 
oriented event.  You may remember Mabel was our guest 
speaker at our Club meeting on 29th of August. 

I would also like to say a very big “thank you” to all those who 
recently walked the streets of Mairangi Bay delivering 
magazines as a Club fundraiser.   A job like this becomes 
easier each time we do it as we get to know the routes and 
how long to allow for delivery.  In addition this is very much a 
case of “many hands make light work”. 

President Gary 

Please remember to vote for the Well foundation! CEO 
Andrew is very appreciative of our efforts. Each daily vote is 
worth $5. Click on link below. Watch as $5 added to the total. 

<http://scanmail.trustwave.com/?c=7264&d=kfO42B5mwkP1QrI2LEa1_5mVtNfsuWr9

hgw2p8sGCA&u=https%3a%2f%2fwww%2emilliondollarmission%2eco%2enz%2ffinali
sts%2fwell-foundation%2f> 

Below is the link below to Issue 8 of the Governor's newsletter. It 
may take time to link or you may need to copy and paste.	
<https://clubrunner.blob.core.windows.net/00000050156/en-au/files/page/dg-s-
newsletters/governor-newsletter-february-2017/DG-Newsletter-Issue-8----
February-2017.pdf>. 
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	 13	March	 20	March	 27	March	 3	April	
	 Aimee	Dai	–	National	

Science	&	Tech.	Forum.	
Ishan	Kokulan,	UN	Youth	
Global	Development	Tour	

Joint	Meeting	with	Inner	
Wheel.	Jane	Hunter	–	
Community		Patrols	of	NZ.	
Partners’night	

Trivial	Pursuit	Quiz		
Ken	Pemberton	

Partners	welcome	

Club	Meeting	
Committee	Meetings	

Grace	 Peter	Garnett	 Carol	Caulfield	 Lynette	Miller	 Jim	Mayo	
Reception		 Jenna	Tuuta	 Jennifer	Neads	 Amanda	Chambers	 Alistair	New	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 Bob	Baird	 	
Fellowship	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	 Warwick	Moulton	 Paul	Asquith	
	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 Ian	Collard	 Sue	Yi	
	 John	Pearson	 John	Pearson	 John	Pearson	 John	Drake	
Stewards	 Alan	Astrop	 Graham	Rice	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Jim	Mayo	
	 Alistair	New	 Steve	Goeldner	 Monica	Webb	 Amanda	Chambers	
	 Lynette	Miller	 Robyn	Young	 David	Aickin	 Bruce	Dunlop	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 Jenna	Tuuta	
Intro.	Speaker	 Graham	Rice	 Inner	Wheel	to	arrange	 	 	
Thank	Speaker	 Beverley	Lea	 Inner	Wheel	to	arrange	 	 	
Parting	Thought	 Carol	Caulfield	 Jenna	Tuuta	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Murray	Thoms	
Sebastian	 Warwick	Moulton	 Alan	Astrop	 Amanda	Chambers	 Rod	Fergusson	
Lily	 Warren	Patterson	 Sherida	Penman-Walters	 Bernie	Woods	 Barry	McLean	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:Lily	is	with	Sean	and	Vicky,	43	William	Gamble	Dr,Albany,Ph	4414945	
Sebastian	is		with	Ian	&	Liz	Walsh	19a	Garadice	Rd,	Rothesay	Bay.	09	476	4942		Ian:	0275	349	258.Liz:	027-281-3876	
Sebastian’s	direct	contact;	Mobile	021	1362256	or	Email;	sebastianholthusen@gmail.com	

 
Caroline’s Mother has died in England. We hold her and her family in our thoughts and 
prayers as she travels to the UK. (Doug talked to her at Auckland airport on Thursday). 
 
Notices 
Amanda thanked those who helped with the MB magazine distribution. 

Sean reminded us of the African day at Browns Bay – come if you can help  – in 
particular he needs project photos and gifts for the hamper before the weekend. 

Conference – – contact Robyn re a bulk Motel booking. 

Kumar said he had sent out a new membership list. Please let him know if you have 
not received it.  

PE Keith, reporting on his training weekend, said that Rotary needs to ‘evolve’. He 
wondered whether we needed more ‘hands on stuff’.  He will send out the goals for 
next year and asks that you please respond to the attached questionnaire. 

Alan told us about his new mini putt golf enterprise in Rotorua. He is passionate about 
it and said they designed and built the course in five months. He has had very good 
feedback and some very good months. February was far too hot!  He expects to do 
much better in winter. He is currently looking at a new project in Botany Downs. 

Attached is a Ryla Dinner invitation Friday 28 April 6 for 6.45. $45 pp at Muriwai 
Surf Club. 


